January 8, 2020

The Stonington Board of Selectmen held a special meeting on this date at the Stonington Police Department at 6:15 p.m. Present were First Selectman Danielle Chesebrough, Selectwoman June Strunk and Selectwoman Debbie Motycka Downie. Also, present were members of the public. There was no press present.

(1) Call to Order

Ms. Chesebrough called the meeting to order at 6:15 p.m.

(2) Pledge of Allegiance

(3) Commendation

The Selectmen issued a commendation to the Stonington High School Boys Soccer Team in recognition of winning the CT Interscholastic Athletic Conference Class M Championship.

Coach Paul deCastro asked the senior members of the team to join him while he thanked the team, parents and community for their support. Will Cannella and Peter Fernholz spoke on behalf of the team. Will thanked everyone for their support and Peter summed it up by stating, Go Bears!

(4) Comments from the Public

None

(5) Comments from the Selectmen

- Ms. Downie noted that the team is also excelling academically with a collective 3.71 current grade point average.
- Ms. Strunk stated how proud everyone is of their accomplishment.
- Ms. Chesebrough noted that The Westerly Sun had list a photo from the championship game as one
 of their top photos of 2019.

(6) Adjourn

There being no further business to come before this Board, the meeting adjourned at 6:24 p.m.

Stacev Haskell

Recording Secretary